
  

Page 1 of 6 
 

 Glen Waverley Primary School 

774 High Street Road Glen Waverley 3150 

Ph: 9802 9938 Fax: 9886 159 

www.glenps.vic.gov.au 
 

LEVEL TWO 

2017 Term 3 Newsletter 

 
 
Dear Parents / Guardians, 
Welcome back to Term 3, a term that will be filled with lots of learning experiences for 
the children, parents and teachers. We sincerely welcome our new staff members, Mrs 
Raquel Kane and Ms Lauren Rich to the Level Two team. Please read their profile which 
are located below. There are a number of important events this term, please take a 
moment to mark these dates in your diary: 
 
27th July – History Box Incursion (Year 2) 
1st August – ICAS English 
2nd August – Curriculum Day 
3rd August – Year 2’s Late Night at School 
15th August – ICAS Maths 
31st August – School Concert 
 

CLASSROOM HELPERS 
 

Once again, our sincere thanks to the parents who helped in classrooms last term, we are 
extremely grateful for your support and assistance. Parent helpers have provided extra 
opportunities for our children to practise reading fluency and build their confidence in 
reading.  If you would like to help, we would love to hear from you. As a legal requirement, 
all parent helpers will need to provide a “Working with Children Check”. This can be done 
online, http://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/ and is free of charge. 

  
PUNCTUALITY 

 
Students can enter the classroom at the 8:50am bell to organize and prepare for the day 
and follow the morning routine from each class. The 9.00am bell indicates the 
commencement of school instruction. Please be aware that students who have to walk 
into class late will miss the important “tuning-in” which is designed to engage students in 
a day of learning. 

 
 

http://www.glenps.vic.gov.au/
http://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/
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ABSENCES 
 

Parents are reminded of their responsibility, to ensure that all children attend school 
regularly. Frequent absences have a huge impact on children’s learning. If children are 
absent, a reason in writing is required by law. This can be in the parent’s native 
language, if they are unable to write English. All absence notes are legally required to be 
retained by the school. In your child’s Communication Diary, there is a section for you to 
fill in if your child is absent or alternatively use the absence function on the Flexibuzz. 

 
For regular updates of the whole school events, please refer to the fortnightly school’s 
newsletter that can be access from our school’s website.  
http://www.glenps.vic.edu.au/  

 
CURRICULUM UPDATES 

 
ENGLISH 

Reading 
 

This term, the Level Two students will continue to use the CAFE reading program which 
focuses strongly on comprehension, accuracy, fluency and expanding vocabulary in 
reading. Reading goals are used as part of CAFE to ensure the program caters for a variety 
of individual learning needs. Students also have a chance to reflect and work on these 
goals with their classroom teacher in regular reading conferences.  
 
Students will work on identifying the ‘main idea’ of a 
variety of unfamiliar texts and decide whether they are 
written to persuade, inform or entertain the reader, this 
allows students to become experts at choosing books for 
the right purpose.  Students will be able to articulate what 
good readers do by ‘summarising, making connections 
and comparing and contrast’ a variety of texts.  Students 
will develop and identify the plot, characters, setting, 
problem/resolution and/or theme of fairytails.  Students 
will also be learning to expand on their vocabulary through the use of dictionaries and 
thesauruses to find meaning and spelling of unfamiliar words throughout their writing 
during this term. Students will continue to work on their fluency through reading aloud 
focusing on punctuation to improve on their expression and accuracy.  
 
To compliment this program, each child is expected to have a take home readers to 
practise their independent and shared reading skills at home. We recommend that your 
child discusses the story with you or writes a brief entry in their diary to ensure 
understanding of the text. It is important that each child logs their reading as it occurs in 
the diary each day (with parent’s initials) for the classroom teacher to check. 
 

http://www.glenps.vic.edu.au/
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Writing 

 
In writing, Level Two will continue to use the VOICES writing program which focuses on 
students using their own voice, organisation, ideas, conventions, excellent word choice 
and sentence fluency. To support students to achieve their writing goals they will focus 
on creating a range of imaginative writing pieces using historical and indigenous 
prompts. This will come in the form of Narrative writing with the students encouraged to 

use their imagination to embark on the sequential writing 
process of; creating writing seeds, drafting, revising, editing 
and publishing. This term students will use a range of digital 
applications to publish their writing pieces. Students will 
again visit specific genres of poetry where they will learn a 
variety of features that make up each poem. Students will also 
focus on ‘excellent word choice’ and will be encouraged to be 
expressive and creative in their writing.  
 

 
 

MATHEMATICS 

 
‘Math is about connections and communicating’- Jo Boaler 

 
During Term Three, students will continue to build and deepen their Mathematical 
knowledge and understanding in different areas through various open-ended and hands-
on learning tasks. 
  
In Number and Algebra, students will consolidate their knowledge of Place Value, 
exploring the connections between Addition and Subtraction and experiencing the 
Australian currency through a variety of authentic learning tasks.  
 
In Measurement and Geometry, students will learn how to measure and calculate 
Length and Area using both formal and informal measuring tools and units. Likewise, they 
will compare and order volume and capacity of different containers. Students will also 
learn how to describe the features of three-dimensional objects 
based on their properties as well as draw these shapes with and 
without digital technologies.  
 
In Statistics and Probability, students will learn to Identify 
practical activities and everyday events that involve chance as 
well as describe outcomes as ‘likely’ or ‘unlikely’ and identify 
some events as ‘certain’ or ‘impossible’.  
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INQUIRY (Humanities focus) 
 

Our Inquiry topic for Term Three is based on Landmarks and Localities. More specifically, 

students will investigate “Why do groups of people change their location?” Year Two 

students are going to explore, recognise and appreciate the history of their local 

environment by examining the remains of the ‘past’ in contrast to the ‘present’. They will 

use this knowledge to infer future growth within the local and global environment and 

the ways in which this can be sustained. Students will identify the reasons as to why 

groups of people, events, sites or locations have either changed over recent times or 

remained the same. In doing so, the unit will expose students to the life of Australian 

traditional owners, aided through an interactive storytelling incursion. Here students will 

learn many aspects of traditional and contemporary Aboriginal culture, customs and 
experiences.  

To develop students’ historical understanding the following key concepts will be covered: 

 Continuity and change 

 Personal and Family history 

 Cause and effect 

 Perspectives 

 Empathy and significance 
 

To support students’ learning, an incursion titled exploring the stories of the first people 

who migrated to Australia will be presented by ‘The History Box’. There is no doubt this 

experience will build on students’ perspective of how the country became so diverse.  

This Inquiry topic offers a wonderful opportunity for students to collaborate with 

families given Glen Waverley Primary School’s diversity in backgrounds and journeys 

travelled.  

 

DIGITAL TECHNOLOGY 
 

This term, we will be explicitly teaching our 
students about Coding with Dash robots. 
Students will learn how to program the robots to 
perform set tasks, problem solve, explore and 
extend their skills and knowledge in Digital 
Technology. Stay tune for what your child(ren) 
will share with you this term! 
 
 
 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
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Hello to all at GWPS, 

 

My name is Raquel Kane and I teach the wonderful students of 2C.  It 

has been a fabulous welcome to GWPS from Term 2; I love being a 

part of the school and wider community. 

 

A little about myself…… I am married and a Mum of two children, 

my son is in Year 3 and my daughter is in Year 1 at a Catholic 

School in Blackburn, we have an English Cocker Spaniel (dog) named ‘Prada’.  I have 

travelled extensively (approximately 34 countries) where I have lived and worked 

overseas; cultural diversity is something I am very passionate about.  

 

Outside of teaching, I have many interests/hobbies from travel, cooking with my children, 

watching my favourite AFL football team (Richmond), keeping fit and healthy, and 

watching my own children participate in their own sporting activities.  

 

I look forward to meeting a lot more of you throughout the year. 

 

Raquel Kane  

Year 2 Classroom Teacher 

 
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 
Hello, my name is Miss Rich and I am an experienced teacher who 

has come from Ainslie Parklands Primary School in Croydon where  I 

was the Foundation/Level 1  Team Leader. I have been teaching for 

over 5 years and before I was a teacher I studied psychology and 

was a children’s entertainer for the Royal Children’s hospital’s Star 

Light room.  

 

I am recently engaged to be married to a wonderful man from 

Northern Ireland and we are slowly planning for our wedding next year.  

 

I’m am so excited to be working with the wonderful students at GWPS and hope to bring 

my enthusiasm for learning and passion for teaching into level 2.  

 

Thank you to everyone who has made me feel so welcome over the past week. This is a 

truly warm and welcoming learning environment . 
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We hope this newsletter gives you a better insight and understanding of your child’s 
exciting learning journey during Term Three. If you require further information 
please speak to your child’s classroom teacher. 
 
Kindest Regards, 
Mr Peter Shen (2A and Year Two Teaching and Learning Leader), Miss Ruby Robertson 
(2B), Mrs Raquel Kane (2C), Miss Monique Kelly (2D) and Miss Lauren Rich (2E) 
 
 
 

 


